Bloodborne Pathogens in the Adult Film Industry
Cal/OSHA Advisory Meeting
Tuesday, June 29, 2010, 10 a.m. to 3:30 p.m.
Cal/Trans Building, 100 S. Main Street, Room 1.040 A, Los Angeles 
Re: Petition File No.: 513 (General Industry Safety Orders Chapter 4, subchapter 7, section 5193, bloodborne pathogens)
To: Deborah Gold, OSHA Standards Board
	DGold@dir.ca.gov
Madam, Sir’s
My name is Todd Brennen. I am a resident of California in the City & County of San Francisco at 115 A Forest Road, 94130. I am a California State certified HIV testing counselor (State ID# 5231) who has been practicing at the Magnet Men’s Health Center & the St. James Infirmary in San Francisco after receiving my certification in December of 2008. I would like it noted that I speak as a concerned clinical worker and HIV test counselor & not on behalf of Magnet or the St. James Infirmary.
I wish I could address the advisory board directly, but I am unable to travel to Los Angeles at this time and so I would like to make the following comments regarding the petition # 513 by Mr. Michael Weinstein and the Los Angels AIDS Healthcare Foundation. 
I would like to address what I feel is the most obvious deficiency in this proposal. The use, or in this case the non-use of barrier methods for performers in the AFI is a result of what the public wishes for its viewing consumption. The hope that by putting a regulation in place requiring that all AFI productions use condoms or other barrier methods is just not a reasonable goal or is it even a reasonable expectation. The result of this part of the petition being implemented will just drive the production and the performers to other locations outside California where the practice will continue without Cal/OSHA oversight and all the problems that Mr. Michael Weinstein and the Los Angels AIDS Healthcare Foundation contend will still happen, they will just happen there. Then the performers will return home to California where we will have to deal with a problem we now have no input in mitigating infection rates or in improving education for both performers and producers. The AFI is a $4 Billion a year industry the state cannot afford to lose as a revenue source, and that will happen, and we will be left without the needed tax revenue for these programs or the local input to help make improvements to the working conditions and lives of the performers. 
The next deficiency I noticed in the petition that the source dates are from 2004-2008 and the specific data on the “outbreak” of HIV infection was in 2004. So very much has changed in the world of HIV treatment. Our knowledge of the factors that make Harm 
Reduction training and counseling a major source of infection reduction has been validated as being as effective in preventing new HIV infections. 
The use of Anti-retroviral medications has shown in now 2 major studies to be effective in reducing infection between partners of different Sero-status, and the use of Sero-sorting is effective since the original fear of “super-infection” or the infection on someone by more than 1 unique genome type has been shown to be statistically improbable with only 44 confirmed cases world-wide. There are harm reductions measure that the “other stakeholders”, not reflected in Mr. Weinstein’s and the Los Angels AIDS Healthcare Foundation petition information. 
Their proposed new subsection (i)(1) which “would require engineering and work practice controls be maintained to prevent exposure to blood or OPIM, which would include but not be limited to those listed in subsection (i)(1)(A) through (i)(1)(E). These controls include:  A) simulation of sex acts, B) ejaculation outside worker’s bodies, C) provision and use of condoms for vaginal and anal sex, D) provision of condom-safe lubricants, and E) plastic and other disposable materials to clean up sets” is not practical, not effective and will only make the productions go elsewhere or underground where OSHA will never be able to enforce.   
I whole-heartedly support the proposed subsection (i)(4) which “would require the provision of information and training in compliance with existing subsection (g)(2) but would permit training provided by another employer or third party within the previous twelve months. It would also exempt employers from the requirements in existing subsection (g)(2)(13) regarding signs and labels”. The possibility that we could get counselors and organizations like the St James Infirmary onto sets or into direct face-to-face meeting with new performers and maybe even their producers to talk about the proposed scene and what steps might be taken to reduce any risk to all involved. Giving the producers a legal opportunity to protect themselves from lawsuits by making a meaningful, consistent and reviewable policy guide for their performers we could educate a large number of the AFI in proven harm reduction & safer sex practices.  
I also applaud the proposed subsection (i)(5) which “would require that workers exposed to blood or OPIM be provided with 1) prophylactic treatment for HIV, 2) testing for other STDs, and 3) treatment for subsequently diagnosed STDs”. We need to assist any & all persons with their preventive and proactively assist post-exposure individuals with all the information and treatment we can. It helps keep the AFI performers safer and gives individuals a greater say in their own heath care.
I think there needs to be much more input from other stakeholders such as people from Magnet and the St James Infirmary as well as those producers involved in making these productions where non-barrier acts are performed. So much of the production is now outside the USA and amateurs with digital cameras are making even more productions outside the AFI and their guidance. Cal/OSHA is about safety and helping educate the workers about the risks they may be exposed to or involved in. OSHA needs to help educate, coordinate and hopefully influence the evolution of better industry practices. This petition in its current form will not help, it will harm by driving non-barrier productions out of state or further underground where we, the “other stakeholders” will be left to pick up the pieces with reduced funding, staff and industry support since … well, there won’t be a viable AFI in California anymore.
I would like to volunteer to be part of any further discussion on these issues and will make all efforts to be able to attend any meeting wherever they are. I have worked in, lived with, counseled people in the AFI. This issue is important to me and I believe that the petition in its current form should be denied.
Thank you for your time, and for your considerations of my words.
Todd Brennen
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